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ARMS ACT 1983 REFORMS – PAPER 1

Proposal

1. The mass  shooting  in  Christchurch has exposed  a  range of  weaknesses  in  our
current firearms regime that we need to address to improve public safety. This paper:

1.1. Seeks remaining policy decisions for the prohibition on semi-automatic firearms
that need to be included in the Arms Amendment Bill (No.1) 2019   Ministers with
the Powers to Act have agreed to this Bill being considered under urgency in the
next Parliamentary session.

1.2. Seeks additional amendments to the Arms Act 1983 to strengthen the firearms
regulatory regime (Paper 1). Subject to Cabinet agreement, these amendments
will be included in the Arms Amendment Bill (No.2) 2019 that will be introduced in
June for enactment by the end of 2019.

1.3. Signals  further  work  on  amendments  to  the  firearms  regulatory  regime  for
consideration at a Cabinet Committee in April 2019 (Paper 2).  Subject to Cabinet
agreement, these amendments will also be included in the Arms Amendment Bill
(No.2) 2019.

Executive Summary

2. In this paper I propose a series of reforms to the Arms Act 1983 and its associated
regulations with the dual purpose of catering for the safe and responsible use of
firearms, and significantly mitigating the risks of harm in the misuse of firearms.

3. The proposa s bui d on our decision to ban assault rifles and Military Style Semi-
Automatic (MSSA) firearms, large capacity magazines, and selected firearms parts.
The  paper  fall  into  three  parts.  Part  A  of  the  paper  recommends  further  policy
decisions required to effectively put the ban in place under urgency.

Part A – Further decisions to support the (banned semi-automatics) firearms Bill

4. Part A sets out a small number of decisions remain to be made in order to amend the
Act and support the decisions the Prime Minister announced on 21 March 2019. I
propose to establish:

4.1. a small number of exemptions: for professional culling, largely of wild animals
on  Crown  Land;  and  for  collectors  and  museums.  I  am  not  proposing  to
establish  a  sporting  exemption  at  this  stage.  I  am not  yet  clear  on  how to
effectively define such an exemption or whether sporting competitions using
assault rifles should be exempted. My current view is that if we do not want
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